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Gilmourton Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 22nd November 2018

The meeting was attended by:

Lorna Doherty, Lesley Rose, Laura Boswell, Jacqui Jarvis, Emma Wright Kerr and Ellen Jack.

Minutes of previous meeting adopted by Lorna Doherty and seconded by Jacqui Jarvis

Treasurer’s Report

Current balance for the year is £1755 approximately. 

Head Teacher’s Report
The Parent Council agreed to fund Generation Science workshops and visit for the whole school- total cost for P1-3 and P4-7 sessions is £336. 
The whole school thoroughly enjoyed and learned from the visits from the police and fire service. A huge thanks is extended to Mr. Young, Mr. Legowski and Mr. Rose for sharing their expertise and enthusiasm for their professions with our pupils. P1-3 prepared some interesting questions for our police and fire officers. 
Mrs. Ross is currently on Maternity leave. Her role is being fulfilled by Mrs. Sheila Stewart and we are delighted to welcome her to Gilmourton 
BGE (Broad General Education) Dashboard: This is in the public domain through the Parentzone website and provides data on attendance, achievement levels for P1, P4 and P7- based on teacher judgement. 
It outlines the condition of the building, staffing, class sizes etc. There is very little information available for us due to the small numbers at each stage. (I have been advised that no data will be published where numbers in a stage are less than 10.) 
The Cricket Club has gone well and children have enjoyed the opportunity to experience a new sport.
Strathaven Learning Community-Vision and Values. Thanks to all parents/carers who completed the questionnaire. Two pupils from each of the schools in the Learning Community attended a joint Pupil Council meeting to discuss these and to begin thinking about a shared vision. All staff attended Strathaven Academy on Monday 19th Nov to discuss the results and to begin thinking about a shared vision statement. 
A Health and Safety audit was carried out in November.
The children were visited by the NSPCC.  They delivered a clear message on speaking out and reminders of who pupils can speak to.
Adverse Weather-staff do their utmost to make it to school. However, if this is not achievable, there will be a list of possible activities pupils can carry out at home if parents wish. This will be available through the school website. 
Diary Dates: 
Fri 30th Nov CHARITY DAY: Children First-Kilts for Kids 
Tue 11th Dec Christmas Show: 1.30pm and 6.30pm 
Wed 12th Dec Christmas Lunch 
Tue 18th Dec Coffee and Carols-10.00am 
Fri 21st Dec Christmas Party 
School closes at 2.30pm on Fri 21st Dec 
Schools re-open on Mon 7th Jan 2019 

Matters Arising

Thanks to everyone who donated to bags for School this session- we raised £68.80.

A great time was had by all at our Halloween disco. Thank you for the donations for the raffle and help setting up and tidying up at the end of the evening. The event raised approximately £150 after expenses which was a great sum.

Elves Workshop

Our next social and fundraising event will take place on 15th December in the Rural Hall from 10am -12 noon. This event will be packed with activities for the kids to craft, bake and make. Adults can join in too and are welcome to stay and enjoy some treats with a hot drink. This is a book in advance event to ensure that we have enough ingredients and materials for everyone who comes along. The last date for ordering tickets is Monday 10th December. We look forward to seeing you there. 

The Parent Council will have a stall at the afternoon performance of the school show and would welcome raffle donations which can be brought along on the day or dropped off on the Monday

[bookmark: _GoBack]Some parents queried bus pick up and drop off times at the school in the morning. It was mentioned that the bus company follows a predetermined route and schedule set by South Lanarkshire Council. This is not a matter for the school to deal with as it is for the parents to consult with the bus company and or South Lanarkshire Council if they have any queries or comments.

Our next meeting is on Thursday 24th January at 7pm in the school.

Meeting closed by EWK.
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